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** Bachelor Briggs"—everybody who 

knew him called him that—had come 
down to Gresham visiting bis cousin, 
John Grover. John had invited him every 
year for at least ten years back, but he 
had never accepted the Invitatieu before. 
One reason why he had not done so was 
that he was not used to city ways, and 
another was that he was afraid of the 
women.

Bachelor Briggs had had a holy horror 
of unmarried young ladles for forty years. 
Re didn't know much about them, and 
he didn't care to. At home, he was com
paratively safo from them,bat away from 
home he was liable to be taken by storm 
by some bewitching, got-up damsel, and 
if there was a time when poor Mr. Briggs 
felt peifectly at a torn as to what to say 
or do, It was when a girt with bright eyes 
and « pretty fbee got hold of him. He 
couldn’t talk about the weather with 
them. He couldn't discuss the state of 
the moeey market, either, because he 
found ont that they knew as little about 
that as he did about fashions.

" Pm real glad to see yon down here at 
last,’ said Mr. Grover, when Mr. Briggs 
pat In his appearance. ** Beal glad, 1 as
sure you,because we’d given up ever get-

table askance. “1 s’posc I coaid find out 
if I wanted to.”

Mr. Briggs concluded that he “wanted 
to," and elided over to the toilet-table. 
He didn’t succeed in flndiug anything 
that he considered paint ; he probably 
wouldn’t hare known it if he bad. Nei 
ther did he And any braids or carts.

“ I guess her hair is natural after all.” 
he said, holding his breath with awe. He 
felt like an intruder. He had never com
mitted such a breach of propriety before. 
What if she should Bud out that he had 
been there?

Every hair on Mr. Briggs’s bead stood 
up in a separate direction at the thought.

A step in the hall frightened Mr. Briggs 
nearly ont of his wits.

“ It’s some one coming here,” thought 
the poor man, In terror. *• I can’t get out 
without being seen. What shall I do? 
What shall 1 do?"

In his desperation he pulled open the 
door of a closet and dove in. He was 
just in time. Hardly had the door closed 
on him when in walked Miss Spencer.

Mr. Briggs saw her through a crack in 
the doer, and came near feinting. How 
was he ever to get out? If he waited 
until she went to bed and was asleep, 
there was the barest possibility of his 
making his exit undiscovered; but the 
might lock the door, or he might tumble 
over a chair and wake her up. He broke 
out in a very profose perspiration, and 
wished he was In his own little bed.

“ What a fool I was to come poking 
In here where Pd no business to be." he 
thought, with a wish that he were a 
thousand miles away. “Of all old fools, 
Briggs, you’re the biggest one. I wish 
yon coaid give yonrsdf a good kicking. 
You deserve It, goodness knows.”

He peeped oat again. Miss Spencer had 
bid off her bonnet and shawl, and was 
preparing to unlie her shoes.

*• O, dear! O, dear! ” groaned Briggs; 
“I'd Hke to know what Pm to do.”

There was a pease then, which seem
ed to Briggs to be at least an hour long, 

looked oat again. Miss Spencer had
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